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Welcome


Well here we are at the end of another busy year.  I missed a Venturer Vibes during the last School Holidays as we were on our ‘Road Trip’ and just ran out of time.  This time there are a number of issues which I need to bring to your attention so please take the time to read this Venturer Vibes and relay any pertinent information to your Venturer.





By the way, this is a PARENT NEWSLETTER.  If the reader is a Venturer, please make sure your folks get to read this as the information in it is for them!!





Email Contacts


It has come to my attention that not all the info I give to the Venturers makes it home (in the words of Gomer Pyle - Surprise, Surprise, Surprise!!).  To ensure you the parents get the most up to date info on what’s happening in the Unit, I would love to add you all to the Unit’s email list.  Just send me an email to � HYPERLINK "mailto:ssburns@iprimus.com.au" ��ssburns@iprimus.com.au� and I will add you to the list.  The trick then of course is to remember to check the inbox.





Return To Wednesday Nights?


2004 will again see member(s) of the Unit and myself auditioning for the Melbourne Gang Show.  If we are successful, rehearsals will again be on a Monday night.  We have discussed what this will mean as a Unit and I have also indicated some of the meeting night options with you in previous correspondence.  Please have a think about what best suits you and your Venturer and let me know.





The Snow Weekend At Baw Baw


We missed out on going to the W.F. Waters Chalet at Baw Baw this year as we tried to book in too late.  I have found that bookings open on Feb 1st so next year we will be better placed to have a fun weekend in the snow.  Be prepared, as I believe the cost will be in the vicinity of $70 for the weekend.  This includes food and accommodation and is required with the booking.  The other costs include contributions for fuel, chain hire, entrance to the National Park, ski hire and lift tickets.  All in all it could work out expensive BUT we have a fund








raiser planned for April / May the proceeds of which will be used to offset the costs of Unit activities.





2 Changes for 2004


The disasters which were V.G. and Luna Park have prompted me to bring in 2 changes for 2004.


Transport Officer


For those who don’t already know, I no longer have the Tarago and now have a car which only carries 5 people (including the driver).  This means that I cannot transport the entire Unit to activities so we will need help from the parents if we are to go anywhere.  Add to this the Venturers propensity to change transport arrangements (9 times in the week leading up to V.G.) and you can begin to get a grasp on our problem.  My way of overcoming this is to introduce a ‘Transport Officer’ into Unit Council.  The role of this position will be to arrange and co-ordinate transport to and from Unit activities. So, if your Venturer comes home and asks if you can help with transport, now you know why.





Attendance Notification


The District Break-up day at Luna Park ended up costing the Unit more than just a day out.  BBQ food was purchased for 8 but only 2 turned up (and one of those had to leave early to go to a family function).  That meant the food, which had been frozen, had to be thrown out.  Why did I buy food for 8? Because there are 12 in the Unit and only 4 told me they wouldn’t be going.  Hence change number 2.  Effectively immediately, all Unit members will let the Unit Chairperson know whether or not they will be attending the upcoming activity at least 3 days prior to the event.  It doesn’t matter if we will be leaving the hall or not, if it involves anything other than an ordinary meeting night, all Unit members MUST contact the Unit Chairperson at least 3 days beforehand.





This will not only increase our bank balance, but also enable us to make the final payout to the parents of the Venturers who attended the Venture at the beginning of the year.





Hike Tents


Thanks once again to the Burnside Community Fund, the Group is the proud owner of 5 brand new lightweight hike tents.  This will enable us to return the small hike tents we have been using for the past couple of years to their owners.  Trouble is, we are down a tent.  If anyone knows where one of the square green and blue hike tents is can they let me know please.





2 x Queens Scouts


At the end of 2003 Daniel Clayton completed all the technical requirements of his Queens Scout.  There is now just the final signoffs required by the District Commissioner and a date to be chosen for Daniel’s presentation.  Over the Christmas break, Kieran Matheson will complete all his requirements enabling me to submit his Queens Scout application for consideration by the powers that be early in 2004.





I would to congratulate both Daniel and Kieran on their efforts and look forward to seeing 2 more 1st Deer Park Ventures awarded with their Queens Scout badge.





That’s all for now.





Hope you are having a good Christmas break and will have a Happy New Year.  I see you all in 2004.

















Steve.


9367-1887 (h)	9364-0200 (w)	0409-673867 (m)


� HYPERLINK "mailto:burns.steve.r@edumail.vic.gov.au" ��burns.steve.r@edumail.vic.gov.au�
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Branch Sailing Course


Saturday 14th and Sunday 15th


Saturday 28th and Sunday 29th February





As previously advised, the Unit will be participating in an Association run Basic Sailing Course at the Vic Guide and Scout Sailing Centre at Sandringham on the above dates.  This is a Unit Activity and all Unit members are expected to attend.  This activity can be used for a number of purposes within the Queens Scout Award Scheme.  It will qualify your Venturer for either:


Outdoor I


Outdoor II


Pursuits I or


Pursuits II


Also, successful completion of the course will achieve your Venturer an (AYF Accredited) Level 1 Sailing Charge Certificate which will enable them to take charge of the Group’s yacht and also skipper the Associations corsairs at the Sailing Centre Open Days if they wanted to.





I emailed all the relevant documents to everyone late in November with a request to have them returned to me on or before the last Unit night for the year – Monday 15th December.  Guess what, I didn’t receive one – NOT ONE.





To this end, I am enacting the ‘Attendance Notification’ change I spoke of earlier.  ALL Unit members are to notify Daniel of their intention to attend this course by Sunday 4th January.  All forms and money are then to be with Daniel by the night of Tuesday 6th for us to send everything off to the Course Co-Ordinator on the 7th.





I know this makes the timelines tight, but I originally requested this information long ago.





Car Boot Sales


You are probably aware 1st Deer Park’s Group Committee organises a monthly car boot sale at the hall as a fund raiser.  Each Section of the Group takes their turn to run this event opening up the hall for the stallholders to use our facilities.  In turn, we each receive one 5th of the proceeds.  Some recent events (not involving Unit members) have led me to advise the President of Group Committee that the Venturers will be withdrawing from the car boot sale roster at the end of this year.  I have sent the Group Committee an invoice for the approximate amount the Unit is owed. 








